FLAGLER ESTATES ROAD & WATER

CONTROL DISTRICT BOS REGULAR MEETING

July 21, 2022

 Proceedings of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Flagler Estates Road and     

          Water Control District were held in the District conference room located at 9850   

                                            Light Avenue, Hastings, Florida 32145.

Present were:   William Fisher, President

                           Leo Venesky, Vice President

                           Todd Neville – via the telephone

     Linda Gee - Administrator

     Mike Paesch - Foreman

                           

         Regular Meeting
Call to Order:  Mr. Fisher called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Pledge was recited

Roll Call:  Scott Knowells, David Williams and Russell Castleberry were absent
Agenda Changes: None

Approval of the Agenda: (22-07/21-01) A motion was made by Leo Venesky to accept the agenda as presented.  The motion was seconded by William Fisher and passed.
Approval of the Minutes: (22-07/21-02) The minutes were approved by general consent and passed by the Board.

Treasurer's Report: (22-07/21-03) Accounts payables in the amount of $112,372.07 was approved by general consent and passed by the Board. Todd reviewed the financials.
Engineers Report: None
Regular Meeting Items: None
Attorney Report: None
District Administrator Report:  Linda submitted her written report to the Board adding the FY2021 Audit is completed and a copy is in each Board folder.
District Foreman Report: Mike reviewed his report on violations, culvert packages/permits, road/equipment maintenance and repairs, maintenance of street signs, spraying and requested to buy culvert pipes and rip rap. Mike informed the Board about the illegal trailer moved without permits onto FE Blvd and took pictures of the paving damage by the transporter. He issued a Stop  work order/violoation and created a file for the District attorney.
Consent Agenda:(22-07/21-04) By general consent the Board agreed for Mike to purchase the rip rap and culvert pipes in the amount of $24,819.72
Old Business:  No update by the Engineer or Attorney
Public Comments: Johnny Counts of Hastings Drainage informed the Board of the grant monies available by the governors office for Environmental Services. 
Board Comments: 

William Fisher – None
Leo Venesky – None
David Williams –  None
Adjournment of Regular Meeting:  Mr. Fisher adjourned the meeting at 7:15 P.M.

______________________________                             ______________________________

District Administrator                                                        President
